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31st January 2014
Dear Sir / Madam
Rydens Enterprise School and Sixth Form College (Including Playing Field Land) Hersham Road Surrey KT12 5PY - Application Reference: 2013/5035  
Hersham Residents Association is a non-political organisation whose aims are to promote the interests of Hersham and its residents.

We are therefore very keen to engage positivity with the schools in Hersham and have discussed the Rydens School redevelopment at several recent meetings.

Some of the discussions at our committee have focused on the irretrievable use of green space and playing fields.  We have also questioned elements of national planning policy which do nothing to curb population growth and the associated unrelenting pace of development in the South East.  
Picking up this theme in relation to the residential development shown on the recently submitted plans, the committee discussed the extra strain on the local infrastructure, and felt that the amount and density of new housing should be reduced.  The committee wanted me to cite these matters clearly at the start of this letter.
However moving on from this, discussions at our last HRA meeting focussed on the plans which have now been issued, and looked more at the positive benefits of the development for Hersham and on how these can be maximised.  There were several suggestions which came up from these discussions which we would like to be considered.  

Pedestrian and cycle pathway
We would like to suggest that the new school development could provide an opportunity to work with partners, particularly Surrey County Council and Cardinal Newman School, to create a very useful cycle and pedestrian pathway which would benefit the schools and the community. 

It is suggested that this could be achieved by creating a route running parallel to the railway line from Felcott Road to Arch Road. This would of course need some thought about fencing to make the route secure, and some amendment of the current plans. 

Nevertheless, we would like this this suggestion to be seriously considered because it represents a rare chance to create an extremely useful off- road route which would have a number of important benefits as follows:

· Improving access to the new school main entrance and also to the new housing
· Increasing the attraction of buying houses in the new Rydens development and hence their value
· Promoting cycling and walking to work and school and, from the perspective of cycling, providing tangible evidence of the implementation ‘on the ground’ of Surrey County Councils Cycling Strategy which they consulted on last year (eg objectives 3 & 8 and esp para 6.3(2) (separation of cyclists from busy roads in the consultation version)
· Minimising the growth in traffic associated with the new school (and the predicted 41% increase in road use by 2040 cited at a recent government select committee on transport)
 
· Helping with dispersal of children from the school and taking some of the pressure off the main gate to the premises
· Providing an new off-road route to get between the Hersham station area and the ‘Halfway’ area of Walton-on-Thames thus benefiting the wider community
· Promoting access and use of Hersham Station 
Potential community use of school facilities
The committee were very pleased that the school has fully recognised the need to create links with the community.  We had some initial suggestions about how to strengthen these linked to the school redevelopment which we would be keen to discuss and develop further.

1.
It was suggested that the new school grounds might include a new athletics track which could be used by the school and also by the wider community and local athletics clubs.
2.
It was suggested that on an occasional basis the general public might attend the performance area / theatre of the new school to see productions by local theatre groups from Hersham and perhaps even travelling professional companies.  
Currently Hersham doesn’t really have a good performance venue suitable for putting on plays (amateur or professional) and such local events are normally held in the Walton Playhouse.  Occasional public use of the school performance area in this way would have advantages of: 

· Being a potential source of income for performances by professional groups

· Encourage Rydens pupils and their parents to attend theatrical events which they might not otherwise

· Create a focal point in Hersham for local productions which would be a powerful way that Rydens could be seen as linking up with the wider local community

· Make detractors of the school redevelopment development who do not have children at the school see some tangible benefits of the new school complex.

Clearly allowing for the occasional attendance of the wider general public to the performance facilities may need an element of ‘designing in’ at the planning stage in terms of facilities and access arrangements, which is why we feel this should be considered now.
3.
It has also been suggested that the new Rydens school buildings could be a potential venue for adult education programmes when and if these are run in the local area by Surrey County Council or others.  Again this would be a way of providing some tangible benefits of the new school complex to those in the wider community who would not otherwise have any positive links to the school.

Community infrastructure levy

I am not quite sure if the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) would apply to the Rydens School development.  Whether or not it technically applies, the principle of securing some notable improvements in the local community in return for a substantial planning permission of this type is something we would support.  We are currently considering projects which could benefit from the use of the CIL scheme – one suggestion which we have made in the past is to improve cycling lane provision down the Queens Road.  
There are also several planned traffic management proposals for the Burwood Road, which might be actioned by using some of the CIL.  The proposal for a cycle lane / walkway suggested at the start of this letter might also be financed in this way if funding would not otherwise be available for carrying this out.
I hope the suggestions and ideas in this letter can be looked at carefully at this stage and we can discuss these matters further as part of your policy to create strong and positive links with Hersham and its community.

For general information, I should add that our Association has a long history of seeking to represent the interests of all people in Hersham since 1971.  Our constitution sets out the aims of the HRA as follows: 
 ‘To promote the interests of the residents of Hersham; to foster a spirit of goodwill throughout Hersham; to help the people of Hersham however and whenever possible.’  For more about the HRA and its activities – please see the link to our website below.
I really look forward to hearing from you and further on-going positive debate and exchange of ideas about the new school building programme.

Yours faithfully,

David Lock

Chairman of the HRA 
Hersham Residents Association  
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� HYPERLINK "mailto:david.lock30@gmail.com" �david.lock30@gmail.com� 











� The Government currently projects that road traffic on the local roads network will increase by 41 per cent between 2010 and 2040. This is the DfT’s projection of what will happen if existing policies are pursued and the drivers of traffic levels (GDP per capita, population and oil price) follow the central path of their projected increase. (see para 1.22) � HYPERLINK "https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/212474/road-transport-forecasts-2013.pdf" �https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/212474/road-transport-forecasts-2013.pdf�. 





